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Holocaust Memorial Day 

Rudi was born in 1931 in Berlin and lived there with his parents and brother Paul. Before the war Rudi lived in Britain with his 
mother and brother for six months. It was here that his sister Eve was born, after which the family moved to Heemstede in the 
Netherlands. In May 1940 German troops invaded the Netherlands and in June 1943 Rudi and his family were rounded up and 
sent to the transit camp Westerbork in the Netherlands. They stayed there until February 1944, when they were deported to 
Bergen-Belsen in Germany. However, because Eve had been born in the UK, Rudi's family were classified as 'Exchange' Jews, 
(which meant that they could be exchanged for Germans interned by the allies and were to be exempt from measures taken 
against other Jews). As Exchange Jews, Rudi and his family received certain privileges in Bergen-Belsen: they lived in separate 
ŎƻƳǇƻǳƴŘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇǊƛǎƻƴŜǊǎΤ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǿŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǊƛǇŜŘ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇǊƛǎƻƴŜǊǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŦƻǊŎŜŘ ǘƻ ǿŜŀǊ; 
ǘƘŜȅ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ heads shaved; and they were allowed to keep their luggage. Sadly, wǳŘƛΩs parents both died in the 
concentration camp, but on 10 April 1945 Rudi and his brother Paul left on the last train leaving Bergen-Belsen. After liberation, 
Rudi and his brother went to Leipzig where they were reunited with their sister Eve. After the war, Rudi and his siblings came to 
Britain. Rudi is now retired and talks regularly about his wartime experiences in schools and universities throughout Britain.  
 

 

 
Follow on Twitter @FirrhillHMD   

 

 

 

 

  wǳŘƛΩǎ testimony can also be found in the following books: 
From Belsen to Buckingham Palace, by Paul Oppenheimer. 
Survival: Holocaust survivors tell their story, by the Holocaust Centre. 
Zachor: Child survivors speak, edited by Stephen Smith.  

 

 

  

 

On 25 January Firrhill pupils and Mrs Watson visited the Scottish Parliament to hear speaker Rudi Oppenheimer, Holocaust 
Survivor. It was a fantastic evening ς several pupils spoke at the event and lamps made by Firrhill pupils were on display.  
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Bethany Henderson 5C2, Emily Jack 5A1 and Elliot Ritchie 
5C2 gave a short presentation at the meeting which 
highlighted a range of tobacco prevention work that they 
had been involved in over the past 12 months. The group 
has given lessons to some cluster primary schools and S1 
classes on ά²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƛƴ ŀ ŎƛƎŀǊŜǘǘŜέ under the guise of a 
cookery show. The pupils have produced a draft leaflet 
highlighting the benefits of being smoke-free for use with 
secondary pupils, and taken part in group discussions with 
P7 children in some cluster primaries on Smoke Free 
Homes and Zones, together with Laura Sharp from the 
{ŎƻǘǘƛǎƘ ȅƻǳǘƘ ǿƻǊƪ ŎƘŀǊƛǘȅ άFast Forwardέ.  
The pupils were presented with certificates to recognise 
their work in tobacco prevention by Professor Alison 
McCallum, Director of Public Health at NHS Lothian.  
 

NHS Lothian Tobacco Prevention Event 

 

On 18 January a group of S5 Firrhill pupils were invited to address the annual NHS Lothian 
Tobacco Prevention Stakeholders event at the City Chambers. Poppy Bottomly 5B2, 

Smoke free homes and zones ς NHS Lothian Tobacco Prevention Event City Chambers. 
 

 

Huge congratulations to the group for their work over the past year 
and their excellent presentation, which received many positive 
comments, including being άa credit to their school and Headteacherέ.  
 
 

 

The NHS aims to protect children from the effects of second-hand smoke, 
which can seriously damage health. Breathing in other people's smoke 
causes serious illness, for example: heart disease and cancer.  
 Children and babies are most at risk from second-hand smoke.  
 
Second-hand smoke can increase the risk of: 

¶ Cot death (sudden infant death syndrome) 
¶ Respiratory illness 
¶ Asthma attacks in those with asthma 
¶ Reduced lung function 
¶ Middle-ear disease (glue ear) 

Smoking also increases the chance of children becoming smokers in the future. 
 

 

http://www.nhslothian.scot.nhs.uk/smokefreehomes/risks.htm  

 

  

PTA Quiz Night Support the school 

ς buy tickets for the PTA fundraising quiz night. 

http://www.nhslothian.scot.nhs.uk/smokefreehomes/risks.htm
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Last season Louis Moore S3, a member of the Edinburgh RC Juniors, 
took part in a national road race on the Isle of Man. Louis has many 
races scheduled this season and will also be heading off to Holland 
with his team mates to watch the world championships in Cyclo-cross. 
In January, in very wintery conditions, he took part in a 24-hour 
ŜƴŘǳǊŀƴŎŜ ǊŀŎŜ ƛƴ {ǘǊŀǘƘǇŜŦŦŜǊ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ψ{ǘrŀǘƘǇǳŦŦŜǊΩ!  
He is also enjoying coaching the younger kids, as part of his Duke of 
Edinburgh Award. 
 

The Strathpuffer ς or άthe Pufferέ ς started in 
2005. It has now become an international 
event, attracting competitors from all over the 
world to take part in this fun, but very 
challenging, winter endurance cycling event. 

Cycling  Follow on twitter @FirrhillPE, @EdinburghRC  http://www.twitter.com/EdinburghRC   

 

Louis Moore, S3 
(5th from the right) 
pictured with the 
Edinburgh RC 
Juniors. 
Photo by Eric Martin 
Currie RT. 
 

 

 

If you are 8-16 years old and interested in joining a 
cycling club, check out the ERC Juniors page to find 
out more about club activities for younger riders 
http://www.edinburghrc.co.uk/erc-juniors. 

Edinburgh RC 
Juniors 
 

We would welcome any parents with an interest in 
helping to raise the profile of safe cycling to come to 
the Environment Group meetings. More people are 
needed who are willing to undergo (free) training in 
order to be able to deliver cycle training to pupils.  
Any parent/carer interested in helping should contact 
Carolyn.hargest@btconnect.com  

 

As the school works towards achieving the Cycle Friendly 
Secondary School Award, Mr Denvir, teacher, a keen cyclist, 
is our new Cycle Champion and [ƻǳƛǎ aƻƻǊŜ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ άǇǳǇƛƭ ǊƻƭŜ 
ƳƻŘŜƭέΦ  
A new Bike Club for cycling and related activities will soon be 
announced in the weekly bulletin. There will also be a new 
pupil Cycle Forum to discuss any cycling-related issues.  
 
We would welcome pupils from all year groups who are 
interested in cycling to join these groups. Any parents who 
are interested will be given the opportunity to ride the  
designated cycle routes from their local area to the school. 

During the summer term cycle training in the form of Bikeability level 2 or 3 will be 
offered to pupils who wish to improve their cycling skills. Some cycling-related outings 
and events will also take place such as: Dr Bike sessions, the pump track, led cycle rides 
and possibly a visit to the Glasgow velodrome. 

 

Cycling Training and Clubs 

http://www.twitter.com/EdinburghRC
http://www.edinburghrc.co.uk/erc-juniors
mailto:Carolyn.hargest@btconnect.com
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The blue cycle and pedestrian signs show this pavement is mixed use so the space is shared between all users. This extends 
onto Colinton Road where there is a large traffic island. When analysed, the pupil and staff travel surveys may show a need 
for more mixed use pavements or signage showing cycling is permitted. Where there is no pavement, it is assumed that 
bikes are also allowed ς this includes the pathways through the school grounds. 

Mixed use pavements and the Toucan Crossing 

 

The City of Edinburgh Council has created a άmixed useέ pavement near Caiystane Court and for part of Colinton Road.  
There is a Toucan crossing at the junction of Colinton Road and Oxgangs Road North, so cyclists can avoid the busy mini-
roundabout by cycling on the pavement and crossing at the traffic island. More clear signage is needed to show cycle routes 
into and also within the school grounds. 

 

 

 

 

Work on the instalment of the new 20 mph speed limit in south Edinburgh is due for 
completion on 5 March. The new speed limits will then be enforceable, so drive safely! 
 

20 mph for Edinburgh 

The 20 mph limit is much safer 
for cyclists and pedestrians. 

 

 

The school hopes to obtain 
signage indicating that the 
pathways through the 
school are all mixed use. 


